SHNA Board Meeting 

5/8/12 Minutes for Approval

Board members in attendance: Jeanette Tierney, Bill Fitzpatrick, Shary Bisgard, Barb Schultz-Becker, Greg Hull, Stan Fuka, Mary Beth Dunning, Jeff Schneider

Others in attendance: Jim Coons, Joan Korb

Treasurer’s Report

None

4/10/12 Board Meeting Minutes Approval

Approved with changes.

5328 Lake Mendota Drive

Owner Joan Korb and builder Jim Coons were back to answer questions about the building plans they presented at the April board meeting. The review focused primarily on window placement in relation to neighboring homes, placement of the structure on the lot, the height of the tower, and type of siding that will be used. The owner stated that she will be seeking a demolition permit to tear down old house now that design plans are complete. Plans are to take down the old garage, too. Shary Bisgard asked the owner what she found out about putting water in garage (considered plumbing in auxiliary building) and the owner stated that the plans have been approved by the city. Barb Schulz-Becker stated that elevations in the plans were helpful. Shary remarked about the importance of adhering to neighborhood guidelines. There was agreement that a waiver of notice was not necessary since construction was a year out. The owner was under that impression that the board would be voting to approve the plans based on comments at the previous board meeting. Bill explained to her that the board does not take a formal vote but acts as a sounding board and a forum of discovery about the project for the neighborhood. After the owner left the meeting, there was a short discussion about the purpose of homeowners presenting building plans at a board meeting and the advisory role of the board, and there was agreement this needed to be made more clear to the homeowners prior to the presentation.

Merrill Springs Park Expansion Public Meeting 

A public input meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 26, 6:30PM, at the Dale Heights  Church. Mary Beth Dunning will put meeting information on Web site and send out a reminder to the listserve. Meeting information will be in the upcoming newsletter. Bill told the group that there will be a Parks Commission meeting tomorrow, and although the park expansion is not on the agenda, neighbors living near the park will be there to express concerns about potential changes for the park during public comment section. 

City Alder Report/Mark Clear (sent via email)

· Reminder that Craig Avenue at University will be closed on Thursday from 6am to 3pm. The intersection also ended up being mostly closed yesterday due to an emergency hydrant relocation. I'm told it was technically open, but not exactly inviting.
· Thank you to Faith and others for being vigilant on the erosion problems during Sunday's heavy rains. The DOT inspector and DNR have been very responsive and new controls have been put in place.
· The City and the contractor are still discussing the disposition of the neighborhood sign. City Real Estate confirms for me that the agreement in 2000 under which the city took ownership of the sign specifies that SHNA is responsible for all maintenance. Nonetheless, I'm still working on it and haven't ruled out some sort of arrangement.
· An additional pedestrian crossing of University Avenue on the west side of Flambeau, as requested by a number of Indian Hills residents, has been approved and will be added to the project.
Dane County Board Supervisor Report/Jeremy Levin (sent via email)

Jeremy reported that he has been reappointed to the Health & Human Needs committee and is again serving as Vice-chair.

University Avenue Construction Update

Bill reported that because of the recent heavy rain there was heavy movement of sediment and erosion control failed, and that this is a DNR/DOT issue. He also reported that Faith Fitzpatrick called the DNR spill hotline and the city. This means that Site Inspection has been put on notice, which triggers follow-up. Barb asked Bill to thank Faith for her vigilance and active response. 

4th of July Parade and Picnic

Jeanette Tierney (chair of the 4th of July committee) said that she could not be there to help with set-up of the picnic but will take of all the planning. Barb volunteered to be on-site coordinator at the picnic. Shary will get the parade permit, as usual. Mary Beth will arrange for the Shorewood Hills fire truck and mark the parade route, as usual.

WATCH Committee Grant

Barb reported that Linda Horvak (with the city) told her that the funds could not be used to directly hire neighbors to conduct the survey (to be interviewers), but this can be done through an intermediary, such as the Boys and Girls Club, or Center for Democracy. Jeff Schneider and Barb agreed that the plan all along was to use some of the money to hire a facilitator to conduct the planned listening/input meetings.

Summer Newsletter

Articles should be submitted to Liz Freitek by 5/25 so that the newsletter can ready for delivery two weeks before the park expansion public input meeting.

Other Business

Shary asked Bill if Dale Heights Church has been paid for the building use. 

Next meeting: June 12 (Shary will take minutes for Mary Beth)

Meeting adjourned at 9PM 

